
A note from the OV 
 
It is time for the Annual Declaration in respect to criminal charges.  The Annual Declaration is the new way to 
keep up to date with your standing and in submission of criminal records.   
 
I realize the Hub is still intimidating to some and annoying for many others—understandable.  However, this 
really should take fewer than 5 minutes as long as you have access to the Hub already.   
There are screenshots below to see what to expect  
 

 
 
 
Simply log onto your ChurchHub profile and you should see the above under Professional Requirements.  Click 
on Annual Declaration (view) and you will reach this screen: 
 



 
 
You may know exactly when the date of your last Police Records Check was.  If you don’t, you may be able to 
contact your Regional Office who have it on file from previous years.  If you have not done one recently, you 
may need to get another (Note that during Covid-19 physical distancing restrictions, RCMP and police stations 
are currently closed to the public for services such as obtaining a PRC).  In this case please email me 
kmedland@united-church.ca and let me know so I can follow up with you. 
 
You might see that your specific profile says you are out of compliance with mandatory training too – this could 
be because you haven’t actually done it OR you have taken it in person and the data from your certificate hasn’t 
been manually entered into your ChurchHub profile.  Here are how these fields are populated:  If you take 
online within last year, the United in Learning folks will fill these fields in within a week or so of taking the 
course.  If you have taken it in person, it needs to be manually entered on your behalf by pulling information 
from your certificate in your electronic file.  Again the Regional Office should have a record of this. 
 
If you notice that your ChurchHub profile does NOT have data populated in your mandatory training fields 
(Professional Requirements) but you have taken them, then send an email with the course and when you took it.  
The system will prompt you to email this information through your ChurchHub profile. 
 
If you haven’t taken the courses, or it has been 5 or more years since taking a Boundaries course then enroll in 
one of the refreshers on United in Learning.  https://www.united-in-learning.com/index.php/webinars 
 
I hope this helps.  The deadline for doing your Annual Declaration (EVEN IF YOU ARE RETIRED) is June 30th.  If you 
have not done this declaration it may jeopardize your standing and ability to make changes in pastoral 
relationships.  I am happy to assist and see if we can all get up to date. 
 
Thanks for taking this time.   
Rev Dr Karen Medland 
Office of Vocation Minister for Northern Spirit, Prairie to Pine, and Living Skies Regions 
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